
FINAL STREET NAMING SYSTEM TASK FORCE 
MEETING MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 5TH, 2009 

 

Page 1 of 2 

 
The Londonderry Street Naming System Task Force held it’s seventh meeting on November 5th, 2009 in the 
Sunnycrest Room.   The Meeting began at 7:00 pm. 
 
Present:  Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl, Cindy McCann 
Not present: Karen Marchant 
 
Workshop regarding Nelson Road, Dan Hill Road and 49A Seasons Lane 
 
Jim Bilodeau opened the workshop for property owners at 7:00 pm.  Only one resident was present, Michelle 
Rossi, owner of 49A Seasons Lane.  Jim described the history and mission of the task force and explained that we 
were meeting to try to reach consensus.  Michelle Rossi said she was excited about the prospect of a new address 
and that there had a lot of confusion about locating her house now.  She asked about the timing of the name 
change and Jim Bilodeau explained that it would take effect 60 days after a Council decision, which would occur 
at the November 30th Council meeting at the earliest.  Michelle Rossi suggested four names that the group might 
adopt: Snowcap Way, Scenic Way, Birch Way, Aster Way.  Members agreed Snowcap Way was acceptable.  It is 
similar to Snowflake Lane but since the road is in the same neighborhood, members agreed it would not be 
problematic. Members agreed to get Karen Marchant's opinion before making a decision.  Jim Bilodeau will let 
the Rossi's know the Task Force's decision and inform them what number would be used.  John Vogl clarified 
that the driveway will remain a private driveway, no matter what it was named. 
 
John Vogl said that he had contacted Art Psaledas regarding Nelson Road.  He said the opinion of the LAFA 
program was that they would accept any road names. 
 
He also said that Continental, an abutter on Dan Hill Road had contacted Karen Marchant and said they would 
be ok with any road name changes.  He also had spoken to the Department of Public Works, regarding the 
Londonderry Drop-off center on Dan Hill Road.  He said that the Department suggested "Recovery Way" as the 
new name for their section. Members agreed this was an acceptable name. 
 
Cindy McCann asked about signage, and how quickly they can be put up.  John Vogl said he would get the 
answer from DPW. 
 
Other business 
 
Members reviewed a Frequently Asked Questions sheet Jim Bilodeau introduced and offered comments on 
introducing the process at future meetings.  Members discussed information needs for future meetings.  John 
Vogl said he would clarify what new street numbers would be used when street are re-numbered.  Cindy said 
she would get recordings of confusing dispatch calls ready for future meetings. 
 
Minutes 
 
Members reviewed the minutes from the 10/14, 10/15 and 10/27 meetings.  Cindy McCann offered suggested 
corrections.  John Vogl will make the corrections.  Jim Bilodeau made a motion to adopt the minutes as 
amended.   Cindy McCann seconded. No discussion.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Adjournment 
 
John Vogl made a motion to close the meeting at 8:40 pm.  Cindy McCann seconded the motion.  No 
discussion.  Motion passes unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm. 
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